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 Manor Park North  Knutsford  Cheshire  WA16 8DB

Tel 01625 568837
Head Teacher: Mr S Cotterill Ba(hons), NPQH
admin@manorpark.cheshire.sch.uk 

 9th October 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,









Re: OPAL
We are about to launch an exciting new project to make our play times even better, in conjunction with OPAL. (http://outdoorplayandlearning.org.uk/).  OPAL has won the best active schools’ programme in Europe award and been cited in two Parliamentary Reports as outstanding practice. They are also working closely with Sport England to promote more active childhoods. 

This is a fantastic new initiative for us which will revolutionise playtimes over the next few years. It will enable us to develop an inspiring, creative, physical environment which has something to offer everyone. Children will be actively involved throughout the process and will be challenged both physically and mentally. 

OPAL is based on the idea that as well as learning through good teaching, your children also learn when they play, and as 20% of their time in school is playtime, we want to make sure that this amount of time (equivalent to 1.4 years of primary school) is as good as possible.

There are many proven benefits for schools which carry out the OPAL Programme. They usually include: more enjoyment of school, less teaching time lost to disputes between children, less accidents and greatly improved behaviour Research shows that play contributes to both children’s physical and emotional health as well as their well-being. Therefore, given the importance of play in children’s lives and current concerns about children’s health and opportunity to access time and space to initiate their own play outdoors, there are considerable benefits for children, parents, school and the wider community from participating in this programme. 

This programme has been heavily supported by the MPSA, who work tirelessly to raise funds to support the school. We are immensely grateful to all involved in the MPSA for all their work and it’s rewarding to see that we can use their fundraising efforts on a long term project which will ultimately benefit every child in school. The MPSA have also committed an amount of money per term for consumable resources which are integral to this work so we urge you to continue supporting their future fundraising efforts.
We are really looking forward to providing all children with more ownership and choice over their methods and places for play, and informing you about it, is an important first step. There will be much more information over the coming weeks as we get ready to build in the steps for this to be as successful as we know it can be.
In the meantime, if you have any questions, please contact us. Alternatively, we have 2 parents – Bridgett Wall (parent of Davey) and Rachel Newitt (parent of Olivia and Felix) who are part of the working party and I’m sure they will be happy to answer any questions you may have.
Yours Sincerely,

Mrs S Jeffery

Deputy Head Teacher
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